August 19, 2019

Society of Broadcast Engineers Chapter 59

Minutes of the August 14, 2019 Meeting

The August meeting of Chapter 59 of the **Society of Broadcast Engineers** was held August 14, 2019 at Zarda Barbeque 11931 West 87th Street; Lenexa, Kansas. There were 14 in attendance. Robin Cross, former chapter chairman, was in charge.

Cross opened the business meeting at 12:02PM. He asked secretary/treasurer Ben Weiss to read the minutes of the July meeting. The motion to accept the minutes was by Steve Hendrix and the second by Dave Buell. The motion passed.

John Grey, program chairman, said there are possible programs for the future but nothing is certain yet. So, he is open to suggestions. He mentioned that the most recent EAS monitoring assignment list has been posted to the chapter website.

Ron Rockrohr, certification chairman, indicated that the next certification exam will be given during the AES convention October $18^{\rm th}$ and the deadline for registration is September 10. The next local exams will be given November 1-11 and the deadline to sign up is September $24^{\rm th}$.

There was no old business.

There was no new business.

Dave Buell mentioned that CBS Television City has been sold. He could not recall who purchased the facility and the future of the operation is uncertain.

The motion to adjourn was by Dave and the second buy John.

Lunch and the program was presented by Brendon Butler, Business Development Manager, and Jason Swan, Director of Energy Systems, of OCCU-TEC Inc. They discussed how the right fuel maintenance program for generators guarantees good working order, reduces cost, and protects vital company assets during normal operations and unexpected emergencies.

Submitted by: Ben Weiss Secretary/Treasurer